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Douglas B. Robelen Confirmed to Executive Committee  
of the National Conference of Appellate Court Clerks 

 
 Douglas B. Robelen, Chief Deputy Clerk of the Supreme Court of Virginia, has been 

confirmed to the Executive Committee of the National Conference of Appellate Court Clerks 

(NCACC). 

Mr. Robelen has served as Chief Deputy Clerk of the Supreme Court of Virginia since 

2003.  Prior to coming to the Supreme Court, Doug worked as an associate with the law firm of 

Mays and Valentine, as an appeals examiner with the Virginia Employment Commission, as a 

staff attorney with the Court of Appeals of Virginia, and as an informal appeals agent with the 

Virginia Department of Medical Assistance Services.  He graduated from Davidson College in 

1987 and from the University of Virginia School of Law in 1990. 

 The National Conference of Appellate Court Clerks was established in 1973 with the 

objectives of improving the skills and knowledge of its members, promoting effective court 

administration, providing a forum for the exchange of ideas, and maintaining facilities for the 

dissemination of information concerning appellate court operations. Its membership is 

comprised of state, federal, and military appellate and Supreme Court clerks from the United 

States, District of Columbia, territories and possessions of the United States, and tribal 

appellate courts. 


